
  

Audit and Assurance Committee                           

Date:  8 October 2015 

Item: KPMG Report on Non-Audit Fees for Period between 1 
April - 10 July 2015 

 

This paper will be considered in public 

1 Summary  
1.1 To report to the Committee on fees billed by KPMG for non-audit services in 

the period between 1 April 2015 and the date of signing the financial 
statements (10 July 2015).  

2 Recommendation  
2.1 The Committee is asked to note this report. 

3 Background  
3.1 Under TfL’s policy on external audit services KPMG is required to report to the 

Audit and Assurance Committee every six months on fees billed for non-audit 
services.  KPMG's last report, which covers the period from 1 April 2015 to 10 
July 2015 (being the date at which KPMG signed the financial statements), is 
attached for the Committee’s review. 

3.2 The provision of commercial and accounting advice in relation to TfL 
advertising contracts; and the provision of strategic advice in relation to the 
Silvertown Tunnel were discussed with the Chair of the Audit and Assurance 
Committee in advance of KPMG bidding for the respective assignments. The 
initial quote in respect of the strategic advice on Crossrail 2 was estimated at 
£130,000 – below the £150,000 maximum amount allowable without prior 
agreement of the Chair of the Audit and Assurance Committee. Advance 
agreement from the Chair of the Audit and Assurance Committee was 
therefore not requested. Subsequent scope changes resulted in the final fee 
of £190,619 exceeding expectations. No other individual non-audit 
assignment for the Group exceeded maximum amount allowable without prior 
agreement of the Chair of the Audit and Assurance Committee. All potential 
assignments were however discussed with the Chief Finance Officer in 
advance, and the process set out in the Policy on Audit and Non-audit 
Services was followed.   
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